
School Response to Recommendations of the Validation Panel for the PgCert in 
Business Sustainability Leadership 
  
Recommendation 1  
  
Clarify if this programme should be classified or not classified in terms of the development of the 
future progression opportunities.  The panel encourages the programme team to develop a 
progression PgDip for the applicants.    
  
School Response   
  
The programme will be classified to facilitate the progression of graduates through a flexible and 
structured post graduate diploma and masters qualification.   
  
Recommendation 2  
  
Elaborate and clarify in the module descriptors the assessment requirements e.g. What is 
meant by digital artefact.    
  
School Response   
  
Student Handbook has been updated to reflect this additional description.   
  
Recommendation 3  
  
Reword some programme learning outcomes to use active verbs that show what the student will 
be able to do on successful completion of the programme.    
  
School Response  
  
PLOs have been updated.   
  
Recommendation 4  
  
Include the details on the number of re-assessment attempts in the Student Handbook.    
  
School Response  
  
Re-assessment attempts are now captured in the student handbook.   
  
Recommendation 5  
  
Edit the programme documents to remove editorial inconsistencies (e.g some descriptors have 
5 ECTS instead of 10).    
  
School Response  
  
This is now completed.   
  
The school would like to express a thank you to the panel for their constructive discussion and 
positive engagement in the validation process.   



 


